CARTERSVILLE DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, May 21, 2020


Call to Order									Dan Kramer

Dan Kramer called the meeting to order.  

Board members present: Dan Kramer, Jennifer Smith, and Mary Ann Henry were present in person.  Alexis Carter-Callahan and Pam Wilson were present via Zoom.  
Board members absent: Alan Sanders
DDA staff present: Lillie Read, in person
City staff present: Dan Porta, via Zoom
	
Approval of Minutes								Dan Kramer

Jennifer Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the May Special Called Meeting.  Mary Ann Henry seconded.  The motion was voted and passed unanimously (5-0, with one absent).

Internal Affairs									
Review of Budget								Lillie
Manager’s Update								Lillie
Marketing/Events Update							Kaaren
Board Update									Board members	

Lillie reviewed the budget and gave the manager’s update.  There were no updates for marketing/special events and no updates from the board.

New Business

Discussion of Great Locomotive Chase diorama project with EVHS
The Etowah Valley Historical Society would like to house a diorama of the Great Locomotive Chase through Bartow County in the Depot.  The board discussed and agreed that it would be a good addition to the Depot if a neutral historical interpretation of the event is given (they do not want anything that pay homage to the Confederacy) and as long as the EVHS is willing to pay for expenses around construction and installation.  A written memorandum of understanding between the two organizations was requested before final installation.  

Jennifer Smith made a motion to approve the installation with the aforementioned conditions.  Dan Kramer seconded . The motion was voted and passed unanimously (5-0, with one absent).

Discussion of new Photo Fence exhibition
The board discussed installation of a new Photo Fence exhibit featuring historical images of downtown.  Dan Kramer made a motion to approve the installation with a cost not to exceed $3,700, which would be payable from the BID fund for promotional purposes.  Pam Wilson seconded.  The motion was voted and passed unanimously (5-0, with one absent).

Discussion of pole banners
Lillie presented a mock up for some gateway banners for the light poles downtown.  The board liked the design and gave direction to move forward with getting some quotes for installation.

Other Business
There was no other business.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourn
Mary Ann Henry made a motion to adjourn.
